Ashtabula County Fire Chiefs Association

Minutes of Monthly Meeting

March 17, 2011  
Scooter’s
Meeting called to order by Chief Ed Koziol at 1845 with the following members present;

Vince Gildone  Ed Koziol  Laverne Goodge  Joe Albergo  Steve Lee  Tom Lachey  
John Wayman Sr.  James Calco  Mike Semai  David Lemponen  Lisa Lemponen  
Tom Steele
Treasurer’s Report:
Chief Kozial presented the report to the body as Chief Strubbe was unable to attend the meeting. The report was accepted by the body as presented.  A brief discussion and review of dues paid for 2011 was held. The body was reminded to pay up by March 31st.
Guests:
ODNR Ashtabula Area Supervisor Scott E. Stauffer presented an overview of the ODNR presence in Ashtabula County. Duties, history, department size, and education programs were all discussed. The Spirit of America Program was also presented to us. www.ohioDNR.com
Jim Calco went over how we will be contacted for expiration of our cards. Also discussed was skill testing as a part of FF1 & FF2 program.

Old Business:
Chief Koziol reported that the plunge went well and provided a good training experience for the team.
New Business:

5O1C3 is complete – a job well done by Tom Steele. This project took several years to complete.
Asst. Chief Steele discussed with the body the cost recovery fees and noted the list is in the county EOP and reminded us to adopt it so that they can be paid when necessary.
Committees:

Training / Education: The current 36 hour class ends tonight. If you have employees in need of bridge from FFI to FFII, contact Chief Strubbe. Also noted, an arson class will be held August 1st through 5th.
Water Rescue: 40 water rescue team personnel attended the Polar Bear Plunge all went well.
Hazmat: Asst. Chief Steele reported on the Tanker & GOTL (white powder) call outs. White Powder call outs need to involve the Health department as they can test the material.
Bylaws: Working on some changes to bring before the body.

Communications:  No report at this time. Work continues on the survey.
911: Map work by DDTI continues and is at about 85% complete.
Membership / Retirement: Chief John Wayman Sr. held a discussion with the body on the survivor fund. Items discussed were: who is eligible and who is not eligible. We may have two lists. Ret. Chief Lemponen and his daughter (past secretary for the County Fireman’s Association) discussed what they remember from the past ref. who paid and how much they paid.
It was decided that we need to set up new rules in our bylaws and consider opening eligibility up to all departments in our organization. Back payments for those who did not pay will be an issue.
Good of the Order:
Asst. Chief Steele discussed with the body that our county HazMat team should be first contact and they will call in others to help if needed. Need to standardize our response to mutual aid / auto aid calls. Some discussion on the Fairport Harbor incident and NIMS was held.
Next meeting location will be on April 21st  at Josephine’s in Jefferson.
Meeting adjourned at 2012.

Respectfully submitted,

Vincent T. Gildone
